Minutes of the meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 11th November 2014 at the School.
Present:- Parish Councillors Peirson (in the Chair) Baker, Dickinson, Falkinder and Morton.
ERY Cllr Pollard
Phil Jackson from ERYC

Ian Hargreaves, Howard Petch and Phil Simpson from the Youth Group.





Clerk - Janet Wardale

11/14/55
Apologies for absence  - Cllrs Cowey, Neighbour and Wardale.
11/14/56
Minutes of the meeting held on 14th October 2014 were agreed and signed as a complete record.
11/14/57
Declarations of Interest

Pond boundary – Cllr Morton
11/14/58
Matters arising
Dog fouling

Issues regarding the problem of dog fouling around the village were discussed.
Resolved – to contact the Animal Warden at ERYC.

Playground

This has now been handed over to a new committee who will check it twice per month.
Resolved – to chase up the annual playground inspection.



SFMC Insurance

Two prices have been obtained for the MUGA and it has been agreed that only public liability insurance should be obtained.
11/14/59
Youth Group Funding


Standing Orders were suspended.


Mr Petch asked if the PC would continue their support of the group.


He also asked if the PC would put a representative on their committee.


Mr Hargreaves updated the PC about the funding involved and how Phil Simpson is employed as a half time youth worker.  The budget this year for the project is £17,000.  Grants have been gratefully received each year from the PC.  

Phil Simpson updated the meeting about the numbers involved.  They have 52 children on their register and 44 of these are from the village.  They have the Wednesday night Youth Club and a Table Tennis group.  They also run a faith group on a Sunday, but realise that this cannot be included as it is non-secular.

They are also mentoring the young people and have just started a homework club.  Cllr Baker asked how many were attending each week and was told 20 to 24 young people per week.

Phil Jackson from ERYC addressed the meeting.  He works in the Youth and Family support services.  He discussed how the emphasis at ERYC was now to work with families and not youth group based any more. The situation in Cherry Burton is unique and he supported it and felt that this was the way ahead for Youth Groups.
He suggested that the PC involvement was crucial if it meant that the club might close without it.
He mentioned a Positive Activities Grant that the group might be eligible to apply for and would be up to £500 for the group.

Cllr Dickinson asked if a parental contribution was requested and Phil replied that they had  requested this on their consent form and received £100.  

They were reviewing their policy for not charging for admission.

Cllr Falkinder suggested that the children be charged for drinks etc and it was agreed to look into this.

Cllr Baker asked about the recent silent auction and the representatives replied that they had raised over £2000.  Mr Hargreaves also mentioned the fundraising element that was being suggested to the young people.

Cllr Baker suggested that any grant be matched by the ERYC and put this to Mr Jackson, but he said that this would not be possible.  The group would have to apply for the funding through the normal channels.
Cllr Falkinder suggested lowering the age limit and this was being discussed.

They left the meeting and standing orders were reinstated.

There was a discussion about whether to vote tonight or wait until next month when more councillors would be present,
Resolved – to make the decision tonight.

There was a discussion about the amount to be donated, with £1,250 or £1500 being discussed.

Resolved - unanimously that £1500 be donated this year, with the amount to be reviewed next year.  

It was also agreed to encourage ERYC to contribute.
The decision about sending a PC representative to the Management Group would be discussed next month.
11/14/60
ERYC Matters
(a) Highway matters

Water on Main Street and at the back of Bishop Burton College
The water is still flowing in these areas and there was a discussion about what could be the cause.

Resolved – Cllr Pollard agreed to chase this up at ERYC.

Overhanging tree at the back of Bishop Burton College
This now seems to have been dealt with

Dog sign for Elm Drive
The dimensions of the sign need to be sorted.

Resolved – liaise with Cllr Falkinder.



Streetlights not working


Resolved - Report to ERYC again.

Metal culvert outside the pub
This appears to be a trip hazard 

Resolved – Report to ERYC. 
(b) HGV Survey

A survey was carried out between 2 and 4pm on 30th October 2014. One person was at the east end of Main Street and another at the west end of Highgate noting the time, direction of travel and details of any HGVs.

None were recorded.

There was a discussion about the timing of the survey and the fact that it was in half term week.

Resolved – to contact ERYC to discuss the concerns.
(c) Pumping Station and Yorkshire Water

Cllr Peirson had pulled together a letter to highlight the concerns of the Parish Council with regards to the flooding and drainage issues in the village.  

Resolved – to send the letter to James Durham at ERYC.

(d) Draft Local Plan
The sites in Cherry Burton are due to be discussed at the hearing on the 18th November.  Cllr Peirson had drawn up a draft letter outlining the position of the Parish Council and concerns about issues such as access to the site off Canada Drive, drainage and flooding threat.
Resolved – to send the letter to the Planning Inspector via Malcolm Wells.

(e) Rough Sleeper Survey

This is due to take place on the night of Wednesday 19th November. Resolved – to report any incidents to the Clerk.

(f) Possible Removal of Public Payphone
ERYC had written to get the Parish Council’s opinion about the payphone on Main Street.  It has only been used 16 times in the last 12 months.

The options are:-

Removal of the box

Adopt the box as a local feature for £1.

Object to the removal of the box and provide evidence of local problems or reasons for retention.

Resolved – to discuss next month.

11/14/61
Accounts for payment

The following payments were agreed:-


J. Wardale

Salary and expenses


£     312.30

Royal British Legion
Wreath donation


£     100.00


SFMC


MUGA fees transfer


£     100.00


Yorkshire Water
Allotment supply


£      10.85

11/14/62
Correspondence Received 

(a) Private Pumping Stations transfer of ownership to Yorkshire Water 


(b) ERNLLCA newsletter


(c) Community Evening at Beverley Police Station 25/11/14


(d) Crime Statistics for October – Cherry Burton - Burglary, non dwelling, theft of copper wire.
11/14/63
Pond Land

Land Registry has sent information about the registration of the land adjacent to the pond, as agreed with Mr Berrington at No. 2 The Meadows.  The disputed triangle adjacent to the road that is now Parish Council land is not included.


Resolved – contact Mr Brown, the solicitor who dealt with the dispute, to check the details.

11/14/64
Community Defibrillator


Yorkshire Ambulance Service has responded to the enquiry about getting a defibrillator for the village.

There is no funding available at the moment but they will keep the Parish Council’s details on file if any funding becomes available in the future.

11/14/65
Parish Council Committees


Planning

Tree Work – Fell 2 large Leylandii trees at 1a Main Street – no observations.


Christmas Lights



The Switch On event is being planned for 13th December.

Resolved – that the PC pay for the Christmas tree and to get the lights checked.

11/14/66
Sportsfield Management Committee

The MUGA is being used and funds are beginning to come in.

Cllr Baker has been discussion the hedge laying with BB College which should not cost anything.

The meeting ended at 9 pm
